Recruitment
External recruitment 

Since 2010 there has been an external recruitment freeze into the Civil Service. There are exemptions for “frontline” and “business critical” posts, consistent with the need to keep external recruitment to a bare minimum in order to deliver the Government’s priorities and achieve cost reductions. However, given the very low numbers involved we are not able to publish diversity information for these recruitment exercises.
Internal recruitment 

We do not currently collect central diversity data for internal moves around the Department as such moves are managed locally by line managers. The Department plans to move to an e-recruitment resourcing system in the future, which should enable the central collection of this data.

